
Board of Education Information 
To:​ Board of Education 

From:​ Matt Rich 

Date:​ March 18, 2025 

Re:​ Approve 2025-26 Program Plan 

Recommendation: 

It is the recommendation of the Superintendent to approve the 2025-26 Program Plan. 

Background Information: 

Annually the program plan allows for the district to employ and assign staff for the upcoming 
school year. Here are the proposed changes for the upcoming school year: 
 
Reduction of 0.5 FTE Middle School Math - this position was unfilled by outside candidates with 
Matt Rich teaching 2 sections of 6th grade math. With the graduation of our 8th grade, we 
anticipate only having 6 sections of middle school math next year. 
 
Middle School Math intervention - each grade level math class (not the accelerated classes) will 
have a learning behavior specialist integrated into the classroom. In the period after, for students 
who need additional math instructional support/intervention on an ongoing basis, they will have 
math intervention instead of Spanish. 
 
Intermediate grades - 6 home rooms plus an additional teacher (Megan Ryder) for math and an 
additional teacher (Grace Shelly) for reading. Instead of a multi-age, we will have additional 
sections of math and reading while maintaining 6 homerooms. We will be offering accelerated 
math for all students who qualify. 
 
Programming/Digital Literacy - Megan Ryder will be leading an additional special for about 9 
weeks for each K-5 classroom on programming/digital literacy. This will be scheduled in addition 
to their current specials. 
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